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June 2021 

With COVID-19 still present, the Town Office is following AHS Provincial Regulations and limiting staff and 

residents within the office.  To ensure the health and welfare of both our residents and staff the office will be 

open during the following times: 

Monday—Friday 9:00 am — 4:30pm 

Please ring the doorbell for assistance, or call to make an appointment.  Please note, only one     
person will be allowed in the office at a time. 

If you require any other assistance, please call 780-985-3604 or visit www.calmar.ca to get a list of 
staff email addresses. 

PLEASE BE ADVISED AS PER PROVINCIAL REGULATIONS MASKS ARE MANDATORY IN THE 
TOWN OFFICE 

The Office will be closed for lunch between 12:30pm—1:00pm. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding in these unprecedented times. 



COMMUNITY GARDEN UPDATE 

Dear Residents, 

Recently we reached out to the Public through Facebook and the Calmar Chronicle asking if residents 

were interested in having a Community Garden space.  Due to the lack of interest received, the Town will 

not be proceeding with the project for 2021.  However, if residents from the Community would like to form 

a Community Garden group and spearhead the garden project for 2022, the Town would be happy to help 

in securing a lot for the garden and the initial set up of the plots. 

Town of Calmar 



PEACE OFFICER CORNER 

 

Good day all…. 

Another month has gone by and it seems like it was just yesterday it was January. If this pandemic has 

had the same effect on you as it has on me, I feel lives and routines will have changed for the people who 

have made it through these tough times. I never would have thought I would be part of a “Toilet Paper 

Shortage.”  I remember my grandmother telling stories of wartime shortages, and how they had to get   

creative with what they used when there was no toilet paper. I never would have thought I would be       

restricted from seeing or socializing with my own family and friends. Wear a mask? What could possibly 

happen that would require all citizens to wear a mask? I had never even heard of the phrase, “Social     

Distance” until the start of all of this. I’m Italian! How do you expect an Italian to “Social Distance” or not 

“Socialize” and what do you mean I can’t shake a hand or touch while talking!? That’s the only way we 

know how to talk. I’ve caught myself many times, extending my hand then quickly retracting it because of 

the need to distance from others. How about our kids? How do you explain to your young kids that it's 

against the law to have fun with their friends?  

My point of writing this article in the way that I am is simple; sometimes in a marriage, our friendships, our 

work lives, and our family lives we need to do things not because we want to, but because they are the 

right things to do for the greater good of those around us. I’ve said it before, to those who don’t believe in 

the seriousness of this pandemic, there is a health risk to the vulnerable members of our society. Part of a  

democracy is we all don’t always get what we want, but we try and do things that are for the greater good 

of all. That’s all we are doing right now. Doing some things that some don’t feel are needed, but still have 

to be done to take precautions that will be for the good of others.  

It seems we are on the downward side of getting back to whatever our new lives and society will look like. 

My hope is we don’t isolate ourselves from each other after life returns to the new normal, out of previous 

routine. The road has been long, we are all tired and have had to make many sacrifices. Let’s try and help 

each other build our economy, lives, friendships, and family unit, back to a better place than it was before 

all of this mess. Let's all try and enjoy the weather within the restrictions that still exist. The weather is 

warm, the sun has been shining, and to those who are able to read this article, it seems that we’ve made 

it through this pandemic that future generations will be studying for a very long time. 

Stay safe, 

OFFICER LEGGIO 



Highway 39 is about 91 kilometres (57 mi) long. 

Highway 39 also connects with the communities of Breton, Warburg, Thorsby, and Calmar; while most of the small 
communities are now bypassed, Highway 39 still travels along Main Street in Calmar. 

 

Highway 39 was originally constructed as a link between Leduc and Breton, where it ended 

at Highway 12 (now Highway 20). In 1955, a ferry across the North Saskatchewan River started  operations south-

east of Drayton Valley, resulting in Highway 57 following present-day Highway 616 to Breton. It proved to be short

-lived as in 1957, the Highway 57 was realigned across a new bridge, terminating with Highway 39 in Alsike. In the 

1960s, a 9 km (6 mi) section of Highway 39 between Breton and Alsike was renumbered to Highway 12, resulting 

in Highways 12, 39, and 57 once again terminating at a common point, this time in Alsike. In 1980, the            

Highway 22 designation was extended north, which included a 56 km (35 mi) section of Highway 57 being        

renumbered; the remaining 27 km (17 mi) section of Highway 57 became part of Highway 39. 

History 

























HOURS OF OPERATION: ATB 9AM—4:30PM  DIRECT-LINE 8:30AM—4:30PM 



Phone: 780.985.3604 ext. 232 Fax: 780.985.3039 

Email: hbryans@calmar.ca 

OPTIONS: 

$100.00 Full Page   $75.00 Half Page 

$50.00 Quarter Page $25.00 Business Card 

COMMUNITY GROUPS ARE FREE! 

Starting a Home Based Business? 

Did you know that you may require a Development Permit and possibly other 

approvals if you are going to change the existing use of your building? 

Also, you are required to obtain a Business License. 

Please contact Ruth Sider, Development Officer, at rsider@calmar.ca or 780-

985-3604 ext. 233. 

Property Taxes 

The Town offers a penalty free payment plan specially for Tax Accounts. (TIPS) 

You can sign up anytime through out the year!  (You will need to pay up front 

for the months that have already passed, to stay caught up).  

All you need is a signed Pre-Authorized Debit  form and a VOID Cheque/Direct 

Deposit paper from your bank. 

No missed due dates and penalties, no need to renew every year. Just an auto-

matic withdrawal from your account once a month.  

~The payment is calculated based on your most current levy~ 

If you are interested in joining, contact Heather @ hbryans@calmar.ca or 780-

985-3604 ext. 232. 

Please contact the Town office with any inquiries. When 

requesting an ad please submit it in an electronic format 

which is print ready. All ads must be paid for at the time 

of submission. Calmar Community groups are free. A full 

list can be found on our website: www.calmar.ca/

newsletter/ 

PUBLIC WORKS ON CALL 
780-446-7319 

————— 
PUBLIC WORKS SHOP 

780-985-2121 
————— 

COMMUNITY PEACE  
OFFICER 

780-999-7181 
————— 

EMERGENCY 
911 

TOWN COUNCIL  
MEETINGS 

 
 

Held virtually @ 7p.m., 
watch FB and website for 

details. 
 

1st and 3rd Mondays each 
month (except January, July 

& August). 
 

http://www.calmar.ca/newsletter/
http://www.calmar.ca/newsletter/

